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Apprenticeship Curriculum Committee Minutes 

5/30/2024 

Attendees: Brian Murphy, Training Coordinator, San Jose Pipes, Local 393 
       Jonathan Clark, Residential Coordinator, San Jose Pipes, Local 393 
                    Chris Allen, Dean, Apprenticeship Programs, Foothill College  
       Terry Monroe, Training Director, Northern California Sound & Communication- JATC 
       Tim Myres, Training Director, Bay Area Sheet Metal, Local 104 
       Peter Chursin, Training Director, San Francisco Electrical, Local 6 
       Stephan Schnell, Training Director, San Mateo Plumbing, Local 467 
                    John Stewart, Training Director, AATA 
      Tom Johnson, Curriculum Coordinator, San Mateo Plumbing & Pipefitting, Local 467 
      Albert Lancaster, Training Director, Electrical Training Alliance of Silicon Valley, Local 332 
      Jacob Panovich, Monterey Plumbing, Local 62 
      
Agenda:  
 

Action Items: 
 

- In review of the curriculum sheets for Plumbing Technology, HVAC Pathway #1, Sheet Metal, 
Steamfitting Technology we have added CWE 60A as an elective course for 10.5 units. 
Apprentices will receive 10.5 units for 350 hrs. with their on-the-job training. A motion to add 
the CWE 60A course to all the above mentioned curriculum sheets. 

- The AATA Non-Destructive Testing Program will like to move their grading option for all 10 of 
their courses from Pass/No Pass to grading. 
 

In the discussion, the ACC reviewed the above action items and Tim motioned for a slate approval, 
Stephan second the motion and all ACC members unanimously voted aye. 
 

- 5/31/24: The PTTC team continued the discussion to clarify that CWE 60A would be the only 
CWE course as an elective. The Plumbing Technology curriculum sheet will have its total major 
units change from 88.5 to 67.5. This would change CWE 60A from a core course and remove 
CWE 65C. BUSI 70 would also be added as an elective course to the curriculum sheet. 

 
Brian motioned, Tim seconded, and all agreed to move forward with these changes. 


